## September 5, 2013

## Greenbush Township Board Meeting

The regular meeting of the Greenbush Township Board was held the 5<sup>th</sup> of September 2013 at 7:00PM. The meeting was called to order by Supervisor Jim Jorae and the Pledge of Allegiance followed. All board members were present except Dan Jorae.

Julie Havens made a motion to accept the agenda, Bill Dershem supported and the motion carried.

Minutes from the August 2013 board meeting were read. Bill Dershem made a motion to accept the minutes as read, Julie Havens supported and the motion carried.

The Treasurers report was presented. The balances on September 3<sup>rd</sup>, 2013 were:

Firstmerit Bank Checking: \$ 253.85 Firstmerit Bank Savings: \$ 45,363.32 Firstbank MMIA: \$ 8,884.86 Tax MMIA: \$ 19.21 Total Funds Available: \$ 54,521.23

Bill Dershem made a motion to accept the report as read, supported by Bernadette Hayes and it carried. Bill Dershem made a motion to transfer \$6,448.57 to pay orders 816 thru 834 and to pay the Consumers bill for the Eureka Street lights estimated at \$300, when it comes. Bernadette Hayes supported and the motion carried.

Public comment came from Ted Lewis concerning the web site, Dan Herald concerning the millage and Jean Bradley concerning the board members.

Kam Washburn, County Commissioner, states the new animal shelter may be open as soon as the end of October. He indicated he would try to arrange a speaker for us from the county Parks/Green Space department.

Bill Dershem made a motion to adjourn at 7:55PM, Julie Havens supported and the motion carried.

Jim Jorae,	Supervisor	Bernadette Hayes,	Clerk